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All aspects of woodwork 
and building undertaken 

Contact details: 
Mob. 07813848555 

Home: 01304 814331 

e-mail. Richardwalder83@yahoo.co.uk 

Tara’s Kitchen Uk 
Homemade Celebration Cakes 
01227832414      07871422072 

tara896@btinternet.com 
www.taraskitchenuk.webs.com 

Homemade celebration cakes, 
also cakes and savouries. 

I sell at Bridge Farmers Market’ 

             ELHAM VALLEY 
             VINEYARD 

                    Breach, Barham, Kent 
                    01227 831266 

Visit the Pottery and taste the wine 
Tea Shop open for Cream Teas and light lunches 

Plant Centre 
Monday to Friday 10.30 am to 4.00 pm 

Weekends 11.00 am to 4.00 pm 
Closed Christmas to New Year 

An Exclusive Venue 
Special Events & Weddings, Concerts, Open Air Theatre, 

Business Meetings & Corporate Away-days 
Community Classes & Treatments 

Ballroom, Body-Conditioning, Massage, Piano, Pilates, Singing, Squash, Tennis, Yoga, 
Swimming summer 2011(all year spa Spring 2012) 

Charlton Park CT4 5JA 
Tel:01227 831355 www.charlton-park.org 
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FUNNELL ELECTRICAL 
Local Electrician 
Domestic and Commercial Work 
Friendly, Reliable Service       
Please contact Tony 
01227 721309/07916386081 

Bridge Village Playgroup 
Wed, Thurs, Fri   9.00 - 12.00 

Tues  9.00—3.30 
Mon (4's morning)  9.00 - 12.00 

Tel 07790  096 325 
Fully qualified and very 

experienced staff 
Good OFSTED Report 

SWEETS STUFF 
Fun Cakes for any occasion 

Made to order 
Why not have something different for your 

next celebration. 
These 'cakes' are made entirely of sweets 

01227 740944 
07816 426035 

www.sweetsstuff.co.uk 
RENOVATION 

AND UPHOLSTERY 
ALL COMMISSIONS CONSIDERED 
Tel: 07973 377817 or 01227 455841 

SARAH de 
ROUGEMONT 

APPROVED 
CONTRACTOR 

FREEVIEW & FREESAT SYSTEMS MULTI-
SWITCHING DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION FRENCH & 
EUROPEAN PROGRAMMES, STORM DAMAGE 
INSURANCE REPAIRS, PERSONAL SERVICE 
OWNER ENGINEER 
12 MONTHS GUARANTEE 
FULLY INSURED 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

LOCAL 
SERVICE 

Established 
32 years 

www.freeviewandfreesat.co.uk 

YOGA CLASSES @ POLO FARM with 
Cheryl Rivers Monday 10.00-11.30 
a.m     Tuesday 7.00-8.30 p.m. 
 Wednesday 5.00-6.30 p.m.   
 Thursday 7.00-8.30 p.m. Saturday 
9.00-10.30 a.m.  FIRST LESSON FREE 
Please contact Cheryl Rivers on 
01227 711258   
www.yogawithcheryl.org 
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C W LYONS & SON LTD 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MONUMENTAL MASONS 

70 Military Road, Canterbury 
24 Hour Service  Tel: 01227 463508 

Family Owned. Est 1911                       Members of SAIF, NAFD & NAMM 
Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 
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Family owned and run                         
Convenient parking 

Committed to quality care                    
Purpose designed modern practice 

     Relaxed atmosphere                      
       24 hour emergency service 

     Consultations by appointment        
     Modern purpose designed facility 

Rob and Rachel McMeeking 
Chalkpit Farm, Adisham Road, 

Bekesbourne, Nr. Canterbury Kent 
CT4 5EU (Opposite Essentially 

Hops) 
e-mail : info@bournevets.co.uk 
Web : www.bournevets.co.uk 

01227 832322 

“Logs for Sale” 
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Learn to Sing! Build up your 
confidence & enjoy music making. 
Internationally Experienced singer 
has spaces for students in the 
Canterbury area. Audition and exam 
preparation a speciality. Catherine 
Parkin AGSM 07951 538706 01227 
728045 

Painting, Brickwork, 
Fencing, 

Paths, Patios, 
Grass and Hedge Cutting 
and General Maintenance 

L.J. Dwyer 
Bridge, Nr Canterbury 

01227 830538 

R.B.W 
KENT’S WATER FEATURE 

SPECIALISTS AND 
POND BUILDING EXPERTS 

Garden / Pond Design, Building and 
Refurbishments 
Pond Cleaning / Maintenance / 
Maintenance Contracts 
Child Safe Pond Covers 
Filtration  Specialists Patios - 
Decking - Fencing - Brickwork - 
Arbours Tel: 07563212858 FREE 
ESTIMATES and CONSULTATIONS 
www.ReflectionByWater.com       
Email: 
andrewlongrbw@hotmail.com 

07951 538706 01227 
700800 

BORDER PATROL Garden Design 
Maintenance & Landscaping 
Service Anne Edwards BA Hons 
07540653551 
border_patrol@hotmail.co.uk RFS 
Tree Surgery Services Free Quotes

Fully Insured 
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Conservatory cleaning, Fascia 
and soffit cleaning 

Gutter clearing, Full exterior 
cleaning 

Domestic cleaners supplied 
References provided 

Est 5 years in Bridge and      
surrounding villages 

WINDOW CLEANER 
DARREN SANDERSON 

RING ME ON 01227 636796 
MOBILE 07789711432 

Kent Roofing 
Loft Conversions, Tiling 

Flat Roofing, Roofs Cut and Pitched 
UPVC Facia and Guttering 

Roof Windows Fitted 
FREE  ESTIMATES 
Phone 01227 861149 

ROGERS GARAGE 
AUTOMOBILE ENGINEERS 

OVERHAULS SERVICING & BODY 
REPAIRS. CLASSIC & VINTAGE CAR 

RESTORATIONS 
Any make of new or second hand 

cars supplied 
36 HIGH STREET BRIDGE 

Nr. Canterbury CT4 5JZ 
CANTERBURY 830348 

KLB Business Services For all 
Accountancy & Business 
Requirements Contact KAREN 
Mobile:  07979 374718 / 
Email:Kaz4726@hotmail.com Book – 
keeping, VAT, Accounts & Payroll 
Efficient, Time & Cost Effective 
Services Always very reliable & 
dedicated Never further than a 
phone call away 
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MONDAY TO SATURDAY 7am until 8pm 
BANK HOLIDAYS 8am until 8pm      SUNDAYS 8am until 6pm (winter time) 
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Revd Simon Rowlands 
The Vicarage 

23 High Street 
Bridge 

Canterbury 
Vicarage Office: 01227 830250 
vicarage@bridgechurch.co.uk 

I would like to begin this letter with a note of thanks to all those involved in the 
Benefice who worked so hard in preparing our churches for the Easter Celebration. 
It is easy to take for granted the time and effort taken in cleaning, flower arranging, 
photocopying, the preparation and rehearsal of music and this Easter for the first 
time bonfire building! In whatever way you may have been involved in preparing for 
the Easter festival thank you. 
Easter is now past and two feast days, the first of Christ’s Ascension and secondly 
Pentecost is fast approaching. When you look back at the gospel stories of Christ’s 
ministry, after Jesus performs a particular miracle or healing he is seen going to a 
quiet place to pray with the disciples. 
This year in the nine days between Ascension Day and Pentecost (Friday 18th May 
– Saturday 26th May), Bishop Trevor is offering each one of us an invitation to 
wait……and pray for renewal in the gift of hospitality. The disciples who watched 
Jesus ascend, waited and prayed together. By waiting and praying together they 
were ready for what God wanted them to do next. So what are we invited to do? 
Our invitation to the Nine Days of Prayer is to wait. Our invitation to the Nine Days of 
Prayer is to share in prayer together, in confidence that we serve a risen and 
ascended Saviour. He invites us to wait together for the Holy Spirit, a gift beyond 
imagination. 
The particular gift of the Holy Spirit we are praying for across the Diocese is to be 
renewed is the gift of hospitality. This gift characterizes our relationship with God. 
Hospitality is how we receive from and give to God, and to one another.Using nine 
stories of ‘hospitality’ from the Bible, resources including personal Pocket Prayers, 
and service sheets called ‘Daily Waiting’ are available to help individuals, groups and 
church communities see different facets of the way God gives himself to us, and 
invite us to be agents of transformation. 
Please use these days to pray - however and whenever - alone and with others. 
Along with the Pocket Prayers and Daily Waiting, there is a twitter link, and worship 
service ideas and resources for children and young people’s groups, available at: 
www.canterburydiocese.org/247liveit/novena2012 
Can I invite as many of you who wish to be involved to use the resources available 
to share in this time of prayer. 
Yours   
Rev Simon. 
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Bridge Group of churches includes the Churches of Bekesbourne, Patrixbourne, 
Bridge, Lower Hardres and Nackington. *The church at Bekesbourne is normally 
kept locked but a key can be borrowed from Essentially Hops in Chalkpit Farm 
during shop hours. 

Your Parish Matters 
Baptisms 
01.04.12 Bekesbourne Lucy Skye Turner-Chalmers 
01.04.12 Bekesbourne Alyssa Beatriz Sommer  
The Vicar will be having his ‘Day Off’ on a Friday each week.  Please try not to 
disturb him unless absolutely necessary, but leave a message on the answer phone 
which will be responded to as soon as possible.  The Curate, Rev Julia Pickles will 
also have her day off on Friday each week. 

Mid Week Communion takes place on Tuesday mornings at 9.30am at Bridge 
Church. This is a short service (20 minutes) and I hope this will provide an 
opportunity for those who drop children off at school to have time for themselves 
with God in a quiet atmosphere. 

Morning and Evening Prayer.  Morning and evening prayer take place at Bridge 
Church, from Monday to Thursday at 8.30am and 5pm respectively.  All are very 
welcome to attend. 

Prayers There is a book for prayer requests on the altar of the Lady Chapel in 
Bridge Church. 

Church Mice –The group meets on the first Tuesday of the month in St Peter's, 
Bridge from 2pm-3pm for preschool children (0-5) and their parents and carers - 
play, songs, bible story, craft and tea and coffee.   

Church Weddings.  If you, or anyone you know would like to explore the possibility 
of getting married in church in Bridge, Bekesbourne, Patrixbourne, Nackington or 
Lower Hardres please phone the Vicarage to make an enquiry: 01227 830250.  
Further information is also available at www.yourchurchwedding.org 

The Easter Workshop. 
On Good Friday over 40 children attended the workshop and had great fun. At the 
end of the morning after the children and helpers processed over the fields to Lower 
Hardres Church where the Vicar and Rev. Julia held a short Devotional 
Service .During the service Ben carried a large wooden cross into the church. It was 
very moving and a lovely ending to the morning. A big thank you to all who helped 
with the workshop.   
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Dates for inclusion in Magazine Diary 
May 
01/05 14.00 Church Mice at Bridge Church 

15.00 Holy Communion at New Close 
20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

03/05 19.30 Health & Healing at 7 Windmill Close 
08/05 14.30 Holy Communion at Mansfield Court 
09/05 10.00 Fish Scheme-Coffee pop in at Bridge Village Hall 
14/05 19.30 Caring & Sharing 
15/05 15.00 Holy Communion at Saxon Lodge 

20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 
16/05  15.00    Hymns at New Close 
22/05    14.30 Holy Communion at Highfield 
28/05 19.30 Caring & Sharing  
  

BEKESBOURNE ROGATION SUNDAY WALK 
Sunday 13th. May is the date for this year’s Bekesbourne Rogation Sunday Walk 
Meet at Bekesbourne Church lych-gate at 10.30a.m. for a leisurely walk through 
fields and orchards thanking God for his bounty and praying for those who provide 
our food and care for the countryside. 
For more information telephone Jonathan 831029 

Fish (Neighbourly Help) News –Tel no 07935 966 080 
The May Coffee Pop-In in Bridge Village Hall will be on Wednesday 9th from 10 to 
11.15. 
Our all-important annual Bring and Buy will be on Saturday morning May 19th.  It is 
a great source of plants and baking.  Do come – you will be most welcome. 

BRIDGE HISTORY SOCIETY 
On Wednesday 16 May at 7.30, Jim Davies will be talking to us about Coal Mining In 
Kent. Jim Davies was a miner for 33 years at Betteshanger Colliery and was there at 
its closure in March 1990 - indeed he was employed in the overseeing of the infill of 
the shaft.  He is well qualified, therefore, to talk about this interesting local industry. 
As usual, the meeting will take place in the Village Hall, Bridge, and is open to all: 
Members £3.00 and Non-members £4.00, including refreshments. 
Meriel Connor 

BRIDGE AND DISTRICT HISTORY SOCIETY  
We are looking for someone to transcribe on to Microsoft “Word,” the oral history 
recordings we have made, of local people’s memories of life in the Village in the 
past. 
If you think you might be able to help, please contact the Secretary by email at 
 vyebridge@rmplc.co.uk or phone on : 01227 830983  and let us know your hourly 
rate. 
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Bridge with Patrixbourne Women's Institute
The meeting on Tuesday 15 May at 7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall is our Birthday 
and Resolutions Meeting which will include a supper, more details of which are to 
follow. 
Littlebourne & District Royal British Legion 
Our April meeting was well attended, though several members are still having health 
problems. In particular we wish Bernie Guyatt and Ray Tupper a speedy recovery. 
We have our Coffee Morning in aid of the Poppy Appeal booked for Saturday, 8th 
September - more details later. 
Anyone wishing to find out more about possibly joining the "Legion" are welcome to 
contact the secretary on 01227 472023. You do not need to be an ex-service person 
- just someone who would like to join us and support our valuable work. 

Christian Aid Week 2012, which takes place from 13-19 May, is about giving 
people the tools to lift themselves out of poverty.  It focuses on a community in 
Sierra Leone that has seen remarkable change. 
Tenneh Keimbay’s life turned around when the Methodist Church of Sierra Leone 
(MCSL) started to work in her town of Gbap, distributing tools and teaching farmers 
simple food production techniques. She talks enthusiastically about the difference 
this has made: ‘Now the children eat two meals all year round, whereas before it 
was one. They are growing well; they don’t cry around me because of hunger. They 
are happy to go to school because something is in their stomach.’ 
The benefits of regular food speak for themselves. But the effects of the food 
production group have been more wide-ranging than this. Acting together, the 
farmers can share their skills and work more efficiently. Tenneh speaks of the 
support and the encouragement that the farmers give to each other, and how much 
can be achieved when the community comes together. Now that they are no longer 
limited by hunger, the people of Gbap have successfully lobbied for a new school 
and an agricultural work centre for the community. The people have taken their 
future into their own hands. 
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During Christian Aid Week, 15,000 churches across Britain and Ireland will organise 
house-to-house collections and events to raise funds to enable organisations like 
MCSL to carry out their work transforming communities such as Gbap. Christian Aid 
currently works with 507 partners in 47 countries in Africa, Asia, the Middle East, 
Latin America and the Caribbean, helping people to make change happen. Our 
donations will be multiplied many times over as many small actions come together to 
make a huge change. 
Tenneh says that ‘when you are a group and work with focus and total commitment, 
you work at a faster rate; the stronger ones can help with work that weaker ones 
cannot do by themselves’.   
In our area we are proud to be a part of this. We have a loyal group of collectors who 
will be delivering and collecting envelopes in Bridge, Patrixbourne, Bekesbourne and 
Lower Hardres during Christian Aid Week.  If you can, please give generously when 
they call.   
£6.50 could buy a set of four hand tools for a farmer living in the town of Gbap. 
£50 could pay for advocacy training for two young people in a Kenyan slum, 

equipping them with the tools they need to pressure their government to 
provide essential services. 

£123 could buy a reclaimed aluminium greenhouse for women working on market 
gardening projects in Tajikistan, providing a vital tool for growing vegetables in 
a harsh climate experiencing extremes of hot and cold. 

A few more collectors would enable us to cover more roads.  If you are able to help, 
please contact Jean on 01227 831956. 

￼ 

CHRISTIAN AID LENT LUNCHES 
Many thanks to all those who supported the soup lunches during the five 
Wednesdays of Lent. They raised £273.47 for Christian Aid (which will be more with 
Gift Aid added).  As well as raising funds they were enjoyable social events, so I 
hope our regulars will return next year, together with some newcomers. 

Jean Barber 
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Bridge Jubilee Celebrations 
A big ‘thank you’ to the few people who had offered help for the Jubilee Celebrations
—June 3rd 2012 12-4pm. However I would be grateful for more volunteers on the 
day and extra cakes are always welcome. 
Please help to make this a very enjoyable and memorable event for Bridge. With 
fingers crossed! 
I’ll be waiting for your call 830514.          
Barbara Binder 
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Nailbourne Horticultural Society Spring Show 
The Nailbourne Horticultural Society's Spring Show was held in Bridge Village Hall 
on Saturday 14 April and members of the committee were pleased to note that 
holding the Show on a Saturday morning this year had succeeded in attracting more 
people.
 
Nailbourne Horticultural Society
Despite the unseasonably warm weather in March which had led to many daffodils 
having finished blooming, the judge Clive Godden from Bekesbourne was pleased to 
note a good standard in the exhibits on show.  Whilst there were mixed fortunes for 
members in the bulbs section, Penny Spencer won all three floral art classes.  The 
new Whitten Spencer Cup awarded to the winner of the Chairman's Challenge was 
won by Elizabeth Stewart, whilst Julia Cooper won the cup for the best flowering pot 
plant with her orchid and Kathy Walder was presented, for the third year in 
succession, with the cup for the best bloom in show. 

The next evening event in the Nailbourne Horticultural Society's programme is on 
Tuesday 22 May at the usual time of 7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall when Mr John 
Harvey from the Woodlands Trust will be giving an illustrated talk on the aims and 
history of the Trust with emphasis on their Diamond Jubilee Campaign.   As always, 
we are pleased to welcome non-members to our talks.  There will be a small 
admission charge to include refreshments. 

The next event organised by the Kent branch of the National Vegetable Society, 
which meets regularly in Bridge Village Hall, will be on Wednesday 9 May.  Paulo 
Arrigo of Seeds of Italy will be giving a talk entitled "From Seed to Plate".  There will 
also be an offer on seed packs at the meeting.  The evening starts at 7.30 pm with 
refreshments  followed by the meeting at 8 pm.  Non members will be most 
welcome. 

BRIDGE IN BLOOM
It is that time of year, once again, when the Parish Council sends out a plea for you to 
hang up your baskets and fill up your tubs. Judging will be in late July and extra points will 
be awarded this year for insect attracting plants and a red, white and blue colour scheme. 
So let's celebrate the diamond jubilee with a colourful display around the village. 
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Bekesbourne Explorers  
If you enjoy walking in the East Kent countryside, you might like join our exploring 
group which gets together once a month to follow paths and byways in places we 
haven't been before. For instance, in April we explored the lovely hidden valleys 
around Sheldwich, near Faversham.  
We walk on the first Wednesday of every month (unless the weather is awful in 
which case we adjourn to Mama Feelgoods). We meet at Bekesbourne Village Hall 
at 9.45am to get directions and share lifts. Our walks are circular and last 
approximately 3 to 5 miles - circa 1 and a half hours. We avoid very steep or difficult 
walks and go at a moderate pace. We aim to be back in Bekesbourne by lunchtime. 
Numbers vary: can be as many as fifteen but more usually six to ten, men and 
women. Well-behaved dogs are welcome and we usually have one or two.  
Whenever possible we theme the walk to the season and in May that means 
bluebells. Contact Joan Atkins on 01227 831127 or e-mail Jill Thomas -   
cobhamcourt@btinternet.com 

Bekesbourne Village Hall The hall has vacancies for hirers, 
both residents and folk living out side the Village. Reasonable 
rates, apply to Joan Atkins 01227-831127 

Wickhambreaux School Fair 
Saturday 12th May 2012 12-3 pm 
in Seaton playing field Beer Tent, 
Face Painting,BBQ,Tombola,Assualt 
Course,Books,Art and Crafts and 
much more...... 

LOWER HARDRES & NACKINGTON 
GARDENERS’ SOCIETY PLANT SALE 
Saturday 26th May 10am—12 noon 
At the John Baker-White Memorial 
Hall Lower Hardres Bring & Buy 
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The Care Navigator.   
The Care Navigator is a service funded by Kent County Council and Eastern & 
Coastal NHS Trust and is a partnership to help older people to  remain living 
independently in their own homes. The Care Navigator will  arrange to visit you in 
your own home to discuss your individual needs  and problems you may be 
experiencing. The Care  Navigator will talk you through any available finance and 
benefits,  housing issues, health and social problems, which will be developed into 
an action plan or support plan to help you manage your situation and  stay in 
charge. 

The Care Navigator is aware of the local community  services and may help improve 
your decision making, which may enhance  your sense of well being. The care 
Navigator can arrange for a KCC  community equipment assessment and explain 
what services are chargeable  and what services are judged to be means tested. 
The Care Navigator is  committed to equal opportunities and will not discriminate on 
the ground of disability, ethnic origin, gender religious belief, or sexual  orientation.  
Age UK Canterbury (Formally Age Concern) 
This is a free service to the users and covers most of Kent. 

Age UK Canterbury is very fortunate to have an enthusiastic, dedicated and hard 
working group of volunteers who help us in a wide variety of ways. It might sound a 
bit corny but we really couldn’t manage without them, services would have to be cut 
or reduced and our clients would suffer.  Many of our volunteers have been with us 
for a long time as they enjoy spending time with us and find volunteering a very 
rewarding experience. 

Currently we are looking for some new volunteers to help us, if you have a little 
spare time, and would you be able to help with something listed below:. 

Attendant Allowance form filling (training will be given and mileage reimbursed). 
IT training (to assist with basic IT training on a one to one basis). 
Telephone befriender (to ring up an older person on a regular weekly basis for a 

chat). 
Day Centre helpers (to assist with activities, serving tea and coffee, and chatting to 

the clients). 
Mini bus attendants (to help clients on and off the bus, fasten seat belts etc.). 

Please contact Gill Ball on 07735556811 or email agecorecruiter@btinternet.com 
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Bourne Vets News 
7th April until 7th May is National Pet Month! This is designed to promote 
responsible pet ownership. It also hopes to make people aware of the benefits of 
pets for people and people for pets, increase public awareness of services available 
from professionals who work with animals and to raise awareness of the role, value 
and contribution to society of working companion animals. 
You can visit their website at www.nationalpetmonth.org.uk for lots of useful 
information on pet ownership and a chance to win a year’s free food for your pet in 
the photography competition. There is also loads of useful information for schools 
about keeping school pets. 
At Bourne Vet Practice we are getting involved by holding an Open Day on Bank 
Holiday Monday 7th May from 12pm to 4pm. There will be lots of animals to see and 
handle, an exciting Junior Vet Challenge for the children with prizes for everyone as 
well as a chance to have a look behind the scenes and see what we do. Please 
come down and join in, we’d love to see you there and will be available to offer help 
and advice if you are considering getting a pet. 

Journeying to Wholeness A Day of Healing and Wholeness  with Revd. 
Dr. Russ Parker Director of the Acorn Christian Healing Foundation on  
  Saturday 9th June 2012 in Eastling Village Hall (ME13 0BA) 10am - 
4pm   (registration and coffee from 9.30am)  Cost will be £9 per 
person.  Tea and coffee provided, please bring your own lunch If you 
would like to book or need further information, please leave contact 
details on 01795 890487, email: eastlingchurch@gmail.com  or go to   
www.eastling.co/uk 
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Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 
Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 12th. April 2012 

  
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations- The commemorative coins were being 
ordered. Bridge Post Office staff had kindly offered to help with their distribution. The 
bonfire would form part of the national chain of beacons and would be lit on Monday 
evening 4th. June at a time to be advised by the national organising committee. 
Access to the Star Hill bonfire site would be via the entrance opposite Higham Park 
and the gate and stile in Bourne Park Road. 
Neighbourhood Plan The first meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee, which 
represents various village groups, had been addressed by Adrian Verrall of the City 
Council’s Planning Dept. Local residents would be asked for their views on the 
proposals being put forward in city council’s Local Plan, which was in preparation 
and, once adopted, would cover the next 20 years. It was important that Bridge had 
an input into where additional housing should be and where green spaces should be 
kept. There would be a report on this at the Annual Parish Meeting on 3rd May and it 
was hoped that Bridge residents would make their views known at that meeting and 
by writing or emailing the Neighbourhood Plan Committee initially via the Parish 
Clerk. 
Report on Flood Risk in Bridge – Mervyn Gulvin presented maps and supporting 
documents concerning the flood risk to properties within Bridge. These had been 
compiled because some residents had had difficulty in obtaining household 
insurance because of the perceived flood risk in Bridge. It was agreed to put the 
maps on the village website and also to make them available at the Annual Parish 
Meeting so that any inaccuracies could be corrected. 
Mill Centre- A potential site for a replacement for the Mill Centre had been agreed at 
Bridge Primary School. An indicative plan had been drawn up with costing. This 
would be discussed by the school governors in the  first instance, later in the month. 
Recreation Ground – Arrangements were being made to remove the broken roller 
and sell it for scrap. The repairs to the guttering were in hand. It was not known who 
had been responsible for painting the wall of the sandbag store and the pavilion 
doors. There was discussion about the wet pour on the children’s play area, which 
was in need of attention. It was agreed this should be an agenda item at the next 
parish council meeting. A decision needed to be taken about replacing the entire 
play surface, which would have considerable cost implications. 
Affordable Housing – The event to bury the time capsule would take place on 
Tuesday 1st May at the site. There would be a reception for invited guests in the Mill 
Centre, organised by Southern Housing Group, following the event. A group of 
children from Bridge Primary School would be invited to attend.  
Tennis Club Proposals to extend their fencing and make an outside seating area. – 
Councillors did not object to this proposal. Cllr Alan Atkinson suggested that paving 
should be used instead of gravel because of the likelihood of small stones being 
washed away in any flood and also the problem of disabled access over gravel. 
Cantley Estates had written to the Clerk to say they did not object to the proposals. 
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Village Diary – It was decided to reinstate the Village Diary, which would be kept in a 
suitable public venue so that bookings for village events could be recorded in it. The 
purpose would be to prevent conflicting dates of local events and it would be the 
responsibility of those organisations making the bookings to record the dates in the 
diary. The possibility of using the village website for the same purpose was being 
investigated. 
Parish Reserves – The council approved the current parish reserves. It was agreed 
to allocate £5,000 from the general reserve to the Neighbourhood Plan costs. 
Recreation Ground Working Party – Cllr Sue Hodges reminded councillors that there 
would be a working party on the recreation ground on Saturday 21st April. All 
volunteers were very welcome and should assemble from 9.00am onwards with 
gardening equipment. 
Village litter pick – Cllr John Hill thanked Cllr Brigitte Ward and her volunteers who 
had carried out a village litter pick in Bridge on Saturday 17th March.  
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held in the village hall on Thursday 3rd May at 
7.30pm.The next meeting of Bridge Parish Council will be on Thursday 12th.May  at 
7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall. The Planning Committee will meet prior to the 
Council Meeting at 7.15pm. All Bridge residents are welcome to attend these 
meetings. 

The Kingsbourne Players have begun rehearsals for this year's summer 
play, a 'whodunit' farce entitled "Inspector Drake's Last Case". The cast 
are having great difficulty keeping their faces straight with such a funny 
script, but hope to have mastered this as well as learning lines, by 
performance time! The shows will take place at Barham Village Hall in mid 
July. The audience will be seated at tables, as with last year's production 
("Hi-de-Hi"), and invited to guess who did do it. Pencil in 12th - 14th July in 
your diary for what promises to be a highly entertaining evening. 
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J.W. & L.J. BRASIER LTD 
The Workshop-Highland Court Farm 

Tel: 01227 831928 
Open 8.00am—6.00pm 

Full Diesel & Petrol Diagnostic 
Servicing & pre-MOT’s 

Welding 
Cars Collected & Returned 

  

Chiropody/Podiatry 
33 Northgate 
Canterbury www.bestfeet.co.uk

 
David Orchard 
86 High Street 

Wingham 
(01227) 451317 
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Computer Training 
In Your Home 

Patient trainer, tailored to your needs 

 Can  include: - Word Processing, 
 Computer basics-from the start 
 Internet use & internet shopping 
 Managing / editing your photos 
 Spreadsheets, powerpoints etc. 

Tel: 01227 720869 

For all your interior blinds 

Extensive range of Made to Measure 
Pleated, Roller, Venetian, 

Vertical and Conservatory Blinds. 
Free Estimates and Friendly 

Professional Service 
Ring David Lester on 01227 720881 

www.kentblinds.co.uk 

Domestic Cleaning Services 
Tel: 01227 277033 

www.supermaids.co.uk 
Email: info@supermaids.co.uk 

Est 1988 
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Pilates Classes 
Taught by APPI trained Chartered Physiotherapists 

Will help to improve the following conditions:- 
Postural problems. Strength and muscle tone. Core stability. Back, neck 

and shoulder pain. Osteoporosis, bone density. Stress related conditions. 
Breathing control. Musculoskeletal problems. Co-ordination and balance. 

Call to register your interest in local classes 01227 831839 
info@pilatessoutheast.co.uk 

Є Scape Computing est.2000 
Reliable and professional services - in your home, business 

or our premises. 
Laptop, PC, Mac, IPad repairs Installation, setup and help 
Virus removal and protection Upgrades 
Data Recovery Impartial advice 
Computer health check & tuning Broadband problems resolved 
Networking computers, printers etcBackup solutions 
Switching ISP Transferring to a new computer 
Laptop and PC sales Business solutions 

Local recommendations. Call to see if we can help 
01227 832316  info@esc-computing.net 

Old Codgers Logs Seasoned logs cut to any size Full 
transit tipper load Free delivery in the Canterbury 
area Call: 07786 307733 1 tonne loads £140 with 
free delivery in local area Please leave a contact 
name & number and state whether   you require 
logs for a wood burning stove or open fire. Smaller 
quantities available in bags from Bekesbourne Lane 
Bekesbourne (just look for the ‘Logs’ sign) 
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Martin & Shirley 
Bekesbourne Hill, 

Bekesbourne, 
Canterbury, Kent. CT4 5ED 

01227 830210 
www.pubunicorn.com 

Opening Times Monday - Saturday 
12pm to 3pm            6pm to 11pm 

Sunday 12pm to 10.30pm 
Tuesday - Steak Night Specials 

Wednesday - Quiz Night 
Sunday - BBQ 6-8pm 

Folk/Acoustic Music - Sunday 8-10.30pm 

MARGARET MUIRHEAD MNIMH 
Medical Herbalist and Masseur 

To treat a wide range of complaints 

Ring for advice or consultation 
Tel: 01227 720991 

Mob: 07946 544227 
www.herbalist.canterbury-kent.com 

Quiet village location at Littlebourne 
Free parking 

We come to 
you...   

PC & Laptop Repairs. Data 
Recovery 

Networking & 
Maintenance. 

Repairs & New Systems . 
Upgrades. 

Virus Removal/Protection. 
info@gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 
www.gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 

www.gingercatcomputersolutions.co.u
k 

                                               
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 

                                

 01227 700730 
 07970 455861 

01227 700730 
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YOGA  With Sue  Qualified Instructor 
- Thursdays  7.30 – 9pm at: Charlton 
Park, Bishopsbourne - Fridays  9,30 
– 11am at: Barham Village Hall 
01227 831455 
suzzy.h@hotmail.co.uk 
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l All aspects of Tree Work 
l Hedge Cutting 

l Garden / Site Clearances      
Call Tony on Tel/Fax: 01227 

478604 
   Mob: 07708 537683 

www.hartleetreesurgery.com 
Email:  tonyhartlee@tiscali.co.uk 
NPTC Certificates - Fully insured 

54 St Gregory's Road, Canterbury, Kent 
CT1 1NU 

S & W ASPHALT 
FLAT ROOFING SPECIALISTS 

13 GRAYS WAY 
CANTERBURY 

CT1 3XY 
 Tel: 01227 731576 

 Evenings: 01227 463675 
Mobile: 0795 0299346 

David Harris 

Furniture Maker & 
Bespoke Joiner 
Kitchens, Fitted Units, etc. 
Design Handmade & Fitted 

20 Woolton Farm 
Bekesbourne Canterbury 
Tel 01227 720037 
Mob 07855 023 953 
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WHITTEN SPENCER LIMITED 
Chartered Accountants 

29 High Street, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JZ 
T 01227 831076     F 01227 831991 

E info@whittenspencer.co.uk      W www.whittenspencer.co.uk 
Frank Whitten, FCA and Tim Spencer, BSc, ACA, CTA. 

Professional friendly service offered for your accountancy needs 
including preparation of accounts, VAT, payroll, CIS, book-keeping 

and tax planning.   
Personal tax returns completed and filed online by a Chartered 

Accountant. 
office hours: 9.15 - 12.45, afternoons by appointment. 

Court Lodge Farmhouse 
Bed & Breakfast 
Comfortable accommodation 
In beautiful village of 
Bishopsbourne 

For further details contact 
           Jenny Coop 
          01227 832242 
jenny.coop@btinternet.com 

Wilco Plumbing & Heating Central Heating Installations & Repairs Gas & 
Oil Boiler repairs & replacements 5 Year Guarantee on Worcester Bosch 
Boilers. Local Experienced Engineer. All Plumbing & Heating Repairs 24/7 
Emergency Service, Over 30 Years experience Registered with the 
Institute of Plumbing Gas Safe Registered, OFTEC Registered KCC Trading 
Standards Approved 01303 862173   07860 452640 
paul@wilcoplumbing.co.uk www.wilcoplumbing.co.uk 
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Vicar: Rev Simon Rowlands, Vicarage 23 High Street Bridge (830250) 
Curate: Rev. Julia Pickles. 21 High Street, Bridge (830265) 

email:  curate@bridgechurch.co.uk 
Lay Reader: Mrs. Margaret Clarke. (765598) 
ALM@Bekesbourne:  Mrs P Kusel. 830272).  email: patkusel@gmail.com 
  
PATRIXBOURNE WITH BRIDGE 
Churchwardens Dr. AM Nicholson, Riverside Cottage, Patrixbourne (830947) 
                   Mrs P Pritchard, 2 St Mary's Rd, Patrixbourne (830685) 

 Mr L H Dunderdale, 37 High St, Bridge (830668) 
email: laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com  
Mrs E Andrews, The Purlins, Meadow Close, Bridge 

(830960) 
email: purlins@hotmail.com 

PCC Secretary  Mrs R Beeching, Bridge Down, Bridge 
PCCTreasurer Mr C Medhurst, 1 Park View Bridge (830762) 
Gift Aid Officer Mrs A Medhurst, 1 Park View, Bridge (830762) 
Organist (Patrixbourne)  Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
BEKESBOURNE 
Churchwardens Mrs J Gillanders, Cala, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne 

Mrs J Millyard. 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mrs J  Millyard, 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Treasurer Mrs Zan Clifford, Oakleigh Lodge, Bekesbourne (830328) 
Organist Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
Captain of the Ringers Mrs Gill Moon, The Haven, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne (832134) 
On The Nail Advertising-: Mrs C Korzeniowska Middle Pett Farm House, Pett Bottom 

(830990)  email: c.korzeniowska@btinternet.com  
  

Items for On The Nail should reach Laurence Dunderdale by the 
15th of the preceding month preferably by email : 
laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com 
Please ensure emails and any attachments are clearly titled to 
identify their content. 
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